Third Meeting of the Council of the Town of Maple Creek Held on February 13, 2018

- 1. PRESENT:
- 2. ABSENT:
- 3. CALL TO ORDER
- 4. AGENDA:
- 5. MINUTES:
 - a. Regular Meeting January 23, 2018
- 6. NOTICE OF PROCLAMATIONS:
- 7. PRESENTATIONS AND RECOGNITIONS:
- 8. PUBLIC HEARINGS:
- 9. **DELEGATIONS**:
- 10. COMMUNICATIONS:
 - a. Maple Creek Battle of Little Big Puck
 - b. MC Bantam Hawks
 - c. MC Composite High School
 - d. Communities in Bloom

11. PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS:

- a. Accounts Payable
- b. Bank Reconciliation Dec 31, 2017
- c. Financial Summary for January 31, 2018
- 12. REPORTS OF ADMINISTRATION & COMMITTEES:
- 13. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
- 14. NEW BUSINESS:
 - a. Battle of the Little Big Puck
 - b. MC Bantam Hawks
 - c. MC Composite High School
 - d. Communities in Bloom
 - e. Southwest Municipal Government Membership
- 15. MAYOR AND COUNCILLORS FORUM:
- **16.** ADJOURNMENT:

Town of Maple Creek Council.

The Senior Hawks would like
your permission to get a
liquor license for the
Mezanine & 2 dressing rooms
for the Battle of the
Little Big Puck
onsatteb 17th from 6:30-10:30 f.M.

Thank You Lenkodin Manager Leanand Khadh

Town Council of Maple Creek. The M.C. Bantam Hawks Parents have asked the S.R. Hawks to open the Bar on the Mezannine for Bantam Provincial games. Carlyle had a bar at their game and asked if M.C. would be Having one as well. This has been approved by M.C. Minor Sports-The Visiting Team travels by bus so this is not affecting drivers with Kidsin vehicles. Coolyle is in M.C. or Feb 24th. of 6:15 Coolyle is in M.C. or The Len Kodin Manager M.C. Sh. Hawks Manager M.C. Sh. Hawks Koeylyn Wilson Bantam Manager. Kyan Brown. M.C.M.S. Precident Leonard Confer Myan Brown. M.C.M.S. Precident Leonard Confer 661-8183 Len Kodin



Maple Creek Composite School Box 369, 311 Louis Avenue

Box 369, 311 Louis Avenue
Maple Creek, Saskatchewan S0N 1N0
Telephone (306)662-2655 Fax (306)662-2682
Principal Office Manager
John Campbell Shelly Poncsak

January 29, 2018

Mayor Barry Rudd Town of Maple Creek MAPLE CREEK SK SON 1N0

Dear Mayor Rudd

Each year the Maple Creek Composite School hosts a hockey game to raise funds for Telemiracle. This year the game is scheduled to be played on Friday, February 16 from 12 p.m. to 3 p.m.

We would like the Town of Maple Creek to consider, as the Maple Creek Community Rink Board has in the past, waiving the ice rental for this very worthwhile event. Each year we have been able to donate almost \$1,000 which would not be possible if we were required to pay for the ice rental.

We would also like to request that the rink booth be open and ready for business at 12:00 noon as many students will make their way over to the rink for lunch prior to the beginning of the first game.

Thank you, in advance, for considering our request.

Sincerely

Tracy Walkow SRC Advisor

Anthony Nickel SRC Advisor

cc John Campbell, Principal

Angela Fritzke SRC President

FEB - 6 2018

TO: Mayor & Council

Town of Maple Creek

FROM: Royce E. W. Pettyjohn, PCED.SK

Manager of Community & Economic Development

DATE: Feb. 6th, 2018

RE: CiB Circle of Excellence Program

At the February 5th, 2018 meeting of the Maple Creek CiB Steering Committee, the question was discussed of what to recommend to Council with regard to the future of Maple Creek's participation in the CiB Program now that Maple Creek is a CiB National Championship winner.

The committee observed that the Community Development benefits of participating in the CiB Program has had, and continues to have, a significant and positive impact on Maple Creek's appeal as an increasingly desirable place to visit, to live and to do business.

It was also observed that the annual cycle of work undertaken by the committee in support of achieving the community's objectives related to maintaining positive first impressions and hometown pride still needs to be undertaken each year so as to ensure that the community continues to move forward in a positive and sustainable way.

Fortunately, the CiB National Program has anticipated the needs of Canadian communities that have reached the level of becoming National Championship winners, and has created a special non-competitive category for past national winners called the "Circle of Excellence."

The Circle of Excellence program allows past national winners to continue to participate in the CiB Program, to be provided with the structure and guidance of the CiB Program nationally, and provides the community with the benefit of continued evaluation and feedback for the purposes of on-going community growth and development.

The deadline for registering with the Circle of Excellence is March 1st, 2018.

At their most recent meeting, the Maple Creek CiB Steering Committee made the following recommendation:

"Sally moved that the Maple Creek CiB Steering Committee, as a Committee under Council, recommend to Mayor & Council that the Town of Maple Creek, as a past national championship winner, register to participate in the non-competitive "Circle of Excellence" evaluated program. Seconded by Shelly. Carried."